
Northwood and Tinkersley Parish Council    
Update  

 

The Parish Council would like to take this 
opportunity to wish all the residents of the area a 
Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There have been some changes to the Parish 
Council with new councillors joining during the 
year and Rachel Verdicchio, as your new Clerk. 
There are still vacancies on the council, so if you 
are interested please do email or phone for further 
details. 



Facebook and Website 

The Parish Council Facebook page is now updated regularly 
with the latest news from us and other local groups.  Please visit  

www.facebook.com/NorthwoodTinkersleyPC  

There is also a Parish email system.  If you 
would like to be added to keep abreast of all 
the information relevant to the Parish from bin 
collection changes to traveller sites, please 
email Northwood.tinkersleypc@gmail.com  

You can also see the latest news and keep 
abreast of the work the Parish Council undertakes and when the 
meetings are at the website—northwoodtinkersleypc.com  

The Sharing Pallet 

The ‘Sharing Pallet’ on 
Thorncliffe Avenue, next to the 
post box has been successful 
this year.  Any surplus fruit, 
vegetables, herbs, pot plants, 
etc. were donated and were 
available to anyone who wanted 
and could use them and this will 
continue next year. Please continue to support it! 

 

Grit 

The winter seemed to arrive early this year, but with grit still 
remaining from last year we were ready. In preparation for more 
cold weather to come, we have ordered more grit and this is 
currently situated by the sharing pallet on Thorncliffe Avenue. 



Northwood Wildlife Corridor  

The work on the wildflower meadow, uphill from the playground, 
has continued throughout this year. The new bench is in place 
and provides an excellent place to sit and enjoy the views, we 
really do live in a spectacular place.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are plans for natural flower banks and beds with natural 
grasses, plus a community orchard for next year. 

 



Name Address Tele-
phone 

E-mail 

Mrs Rachel Verdicchio 
(Clerk) 

55 Northwood 
Lane 

0771862
3546 

north-
wood.Ɵnkersleypc@gmai
l.com 

Cllr David Hempshall 
(Chairman) 

33 Northwood 
Lane  

01629 
734397 

dhempshall@bƟnternet.c
om 

Cllr Tessa Lindebaum 
  

6 The Avenue, 
Northwood 
Lane 

01629 
735382 

tjl.councillor@gmail.com 

Cllr Chris Ragg Yew Tree 
Grange, 
Northwood 
Lane 

01629 
733831 

chris-
ragg@bƟnternet.com 

Cllr John Verdicchio 55 Northwood 
Lane  

0162973
2135 

john.verdicchio@bƟntern
et.com 

Cllr Colin Wragg 43 Northwood 
Lane 

01629 
732046 

  

VACANCY 
  

Please contact the Parish Council Clerk if you would be 
interested in filling this vacancy 
  

VACANCY 
  
VACANCY 
  

Susan Hobson Derbyshire 
County 
Councillor 

075301
84076 

susan.hobson2@derbyshire.gov.uk 

David Burton 
Marilyn Franks 
Roger Shelley 

Derbyshire 
Dales Dis-
trict Coun-
cillor 

  David.Burton@derbyshiredales.gov.uk 

Mari-
lyn.Franks@derbyshiredales.gov.uk 

Rog-
er.Shelley@derbyshiredales.gov.uk 

Sarah Dines Member of 
Parliament 

020 
7219 
6660 

Sarah.dines.mp@parliament.uk 

www.sarahdines.org.uk 


